Board Meeting

El Pueblito de Playa Miramar, AC

Members Present:

Greg Parkinson

Dana Duncan

Quinn Hutchinson

Bill Calvert

Date:6/6/08

Location: Calvert's home

12:45pm  Welcome & Call to order: Greg Parkinson

Treasurers report – Quinn 

We have US$34,000.00 in Chase Bank Account this is enough to cover all expected bills through May 2009. Javier has $4,000 to pay bills  through June.

$3,000 earmarked for road maintenance and $6,000 in retention (these amounts are included in $34,000 mentioned above)


Not including guard uniforms or signage.

Quad Report - Dana

The quads are in need of replacement. Goyo's is especially bad. Dana strongly recommended that both quads be replaced.

Bill suggested we try to repair the quads and added that he had found a new place to have the quads serviced.

Quinn feels like we should save money for impending legal fees on collections.

The possibility of replacing one quad and then trying to make one good one out of the two old ones.

Quinn suggested that we quit making the rounds and have security only at the front gate.

Bill suggested that we have them drive their truck around the HOA a couple times a day.

 Greg suggested that guards patrol once every two hours. And have the new service station that Bill knows look at the quads, especially Goyo's quad.


We have had problems in the past.

Decision:


1. Greg to put out email asking for a quad donation in leiu of dues.


2. Bill to check with service co to see which is better or on a rebuilt one.


3. Greg given permission to order a quad if necessary this summer.

Issue: Legal foundation , enforcement issues,  and CC&R’s


We need a bank account


We have improper invoices


We are not regularized with the city


We need approved CC&R’s


Need minutes from  HOA election meeting


Need Javier to get involved


We paid Ramirez for company books


Greg does not have SAT issued “tax stamp”

Decision: Greg to stay through the weekend and meet with city to get things straight

Issue: Treasurer-elect position needed


Rose D has expressed interest

Decision:

1. Greg to send  email out announcing election of treasurer elect in November.

Greg made a motion to have an election for a new treasurer who will take office on April of  '09 at our November HOA meeting. The person elected will become the treasurer-elect until the end of Quinn's term.

Second by Quinn

Motion passed unanimously

Issue: Lack of participation

Greg was on the beach just before the meeting and there were many members present that did not go to the meeting and were generally very apathetic about the whole situation. They expressed displeasure that after ballots were cast in the last election, some ballots were kept and “reviewed” by individuals that later confronted HOA members on how and who they voted for.

Decision:

Quinn moved that we change our voting procedure to adhere to Mexican law making ballots secret and with no identification.  

Bill Calvert seconded the motion and the measure carried unanimously.

Issue: Outstanding invoices for the “Smaller lots”

Decision:

After much discussion it was unanimously decided that in order to bring closure to the situation, Raul Oferrill's office would be asked to draft a letter clarifying the matter. If in Oferrill's  opinion the money is due the HOA, the board would take legal measures to collect the outstanding amounts. Should, however, Oferrill find that the monies are not owed, the US$1,232.00 per lot would be removed from the books.

Motion to adjourn was unanimously carried.

